
 

Cheadle Catholic Infant School 
Post COVID Reconnection 

 

Our children’s experiences of the pandemic and national school closure vary greatly. Some 
children have been able to fully continue their learning at home and other families may have 
found this challenging due to circumstances at home. Unfortunately, some have suffered 
losses during this time. Children in our school come from a diverse range of home 
backgrounds; some have been affected more adversely by the pandemic than others. On 
children’s return to school, we assess their experiences and needs, so that we can adjust 
levels of support on an individual basis, dependent on need.  

Wellbeing 

We pride ourselves in the effectiveness of our pastoral care, and know that this is even more 
important on children’s return to school.  There is a significant focus on children’s wellbeing 
and mental health and we have made changes to our weekly timetables to create more time 
and opportunities across the week for children to share their experiences and feelings.  

Our staff will support any children and families who need a little extra help in returning to 
school and coping with challenges faced during school closure. They continue to carry out 
programmes of work to support our children’s mental, emotional and social wellbeing. 

 

Fitness and Physical Wellbeing 

On pupils return to school we will be focusing significantly on children’s fitness and physical 
activity as we know it has been a national concern during lockdown.  

On top of morning and lunchtime play and the 2 PE lessons all children receive each week we 
will continue to run our ‘smile for a mile,’ every day. 

 

Curriculum Reconnection 

Our Autumn term curriculum is planned to enable children to re-connect with key concepts and 
skills from the previous year’s learning. A wide range of both short and long term strategies 
are being employed to enable us to evaluate children’s understanding, address any gaps or 
misconceptions and adjust our teaching accordingly – something our staff are already highly 
skilled in. We will continue to offer a wide and varied curriculum but will utilise foundation 
subjects to give further opportunities to embed learning in English and Maths; for example - 
we recognise that, for many pupils, reading & phonics will need to be a real area of focus. We 
have purchased a new phonics scheme and all staff have received additional phonics training 

 

School Development Plan Priorities 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Emphasis on 
reconnecting basics 
skills: Phonics and 

Reading further 
prioritised through 

other subjects
Ensuring that 

Assessment for 
Learning is 

embedded in all 
teaching  -

Assessment at the 
point of teaching

Make connections 
made with previous 

years’ work

Ensuring that 
phonics is taught 
with pace, praise, 

participation, 
purpose & passion.

Ensure that fitness 
and physical well 

being are a priority 
in school


